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Message from the MDS President 
 

       Fall is such a bittersweet time in the horse world. You leave the hustle and bustle of show season behind, with 

good winter goals and lots of homework to look forward to. You pack up the fly sheets and fly masks and start 

pulling out all the colder weather garments and start tucking your horses in to them at nights. You enjoy the beauti-

ful fall weather with relaxing trail rides through the foliage and pick apples at the local orchard to feed to your 

ñstarvingò horses! You are so content with your horse and with all this beauty around youé.but you know around 

the corner lurks the ñwò word (shhh..donôt say it out loud!). So enjoy it while you can; get those lessons in before 

snow flies; send in your year end scores and attend the year end banquets! 

 

2011 marks a big year for the dressage world- NEW TESTS! The next four years of dressage tests have lots of 

changes. The two biggest changes are that there will only be three tests at each level, and at first level you can rise 

the trot. Check out all of the new tests, effective November 30, 2010, at www.usef.org. They are up now and ready 

for your viewing pleasure! 

 

We are putting the final touches on the 2011 membership forms as we speak. They will be on the website shortly. 

Please make sure to send in your membership form in a timely manner to ensure that there is no lapse in your 

membership, no late fees, and to guarantee that you get our handy omnibus! 

 

Speaking of the omnibus- we realize the omnibus that came out this past year was not up to the standard it should 

have been. We are making massive changes to improve the 2011 omnibus! We will be contacting show managers 

shortly about their show listings, and will contact advertisers who have supported us in the past. Tebo Designs will 

then layout and print the omnibus for us to ensure the highest quality possible for both text and pictures. This is a 

healthy financial undertaking for MDS so if you would like to support our efforts by taking out an ad please con-

tact Becky Clark at b_girl52@hotmail.com or 207.478.2097. She will be our fearless omnibus editor this year! 

 

At the last MDS meeting we agreed to pursue Part II of the USDF L program since we were so successful with Part 

I. We have not applied to USDF yet so we have no further details at this point, but we will certainly keep you all 

posted! It will involve quite a bit of travel- but it will be worth it! Check the MDS website at 

www.mainedressagesociety.org for more updates in the future! 

 

We are looking for some videos of dressage tests that you and your horse are proud of! It doesnôt have to be the 

perfect ride- just one that you were pleased with for one reason or another. Please contact me at 

BERedman23@hotmail.com if you have any you could share with us! We would really appreciate your video sub-

mission! Thanks! 

congratulations to all riders who competed at the USDF Regional Championships in New York! We had 12 Maine 

riders finish in the top ranks of their regional championship classes: Carissa Lizotte, Jacalyn Smith, Glenn Healey, 

Hana Poulin, Faith Duplinsky, Jennifer Huber, Amanda Brainerd, Jennifer Wilson-Horr, Sara Bradley Rollins, 

Laura Brainerd, Gwyneth McPherson, and myself.  Many more Maine riders competed in the breed shows and the 

open classes offered concurrently with Regional Championships. Congratulations to you all!! Thank you for repre-

senting Maine so well! We are very proud! 

 

The MDS banquet will be on January 30th at the Senator Inn in Augusta. Please send all your year end information 

to Beth Brainerd at hbf@roadrunner.com or to her mailing address located at the bottom of the form on our web-

site! Last year we had record numbers at the banquet! Hopefully we can recreate that this year! 

 

Happy Fall! 

Sincerely, 

Bryn Walsh- MDS President 
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USDF ñLò Education Program  

     

    UPDATE 

 
  At the last  MDS Board of directors meeting, voted to hold the 

Part II of the ñLò judge  program.   If you  participated in Part I 

and have your riding test scoresé   stay tuned for Part II pro-

gram in 2011.     

 Attention Jr /young riders;  New for 2011, a scholarship form 

is being put together for clinics/events.  The MDS Board will be 

putting the final deals together at the January meeting.   If you 

are planning to do a special event this coming year, you may 

want to apply for financial aidé.  More to come in the next 

newsletteré  

 A new look for your  2011 enrollment form! 

 
 The new enrollment forms are at the end of this news letteré  

 

 Return your enrollment form before December 15th 2010 to avoid a 

late fee!!!   To help the GMO meet USDF rules, please mail as soon as 

you get this news letter.    

  Please read and fill out the entire form. Mail it to your club sectary.   

 

  All horse registration  for 2011 must be mailed to Beth Brainerd, 67 Bill 

Howe Rd, Norway, ME   04268  207-743-6546 EMAIL!!  hbf@roadrunner.com 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

  

Reminder Page       

**********************************************  
 

 

2011 Omnibus  Dead Lines 

November 15th, 2010 

 
If you have any items you would like to place in the 2011 Omnibus, ads, news from your 

barn,  Congratulations to a rider or clubé. the dead line for ALL entries is November 15th, 

2010.   Please submit your items to Becky  Reed at b_girl52@hotmail.com.   All ads & 

items must be in a PDF file.  Any other questions please contact Becky Reed.  

 

 

 

The Board of Directors,  voted to have the 2011 Omnibus printed and  edited by a profes-

sional printer this year.  The hope is to have a  quality  book for all of us to enjoy and be 

proud of.   The Board is also looking for and individual who would like to  contact potential 

advertises for the 2012 Omnibus.   If that person is you please contact Bryn Walsh, the 

president of MDS at, Pbrush@uninets.net  or call  234-2147. 

 

 

It is the HOPE of the Board that we will have the Omnibus ready for the 2010 Banquet at 

the Senator Inn in Augusta, on January 30.  So any ads or items please forward them ASAP.    

 

 

 
          

 

An English Horse Has Grace 

A Western Horse Has Pleasure 

But My horse Has It ALL 

mailto:Pbrush@uninets.net
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CMDA  NEWS 

 

CMDA Officers  

President:  Wadean Chadwick 375-6658 rycjrc@aol.com 

Vice President: Cheryl Peaslee  582-0762 cadpeaslee@yahoo.com 

Treasurer:  Kelley Moore              592-5101 rockhorse8@yahoo.com 

Secretary:  Karen Dewitt  522-9364         hosslover3@suscom-maine.com 

 

CMDA Directors for MDS  

Carol Poulin- Taylor 207-353-8587 H  207-353-8533 W EspritEC@aol.com 

Cheryl Peaslee  207-582-0762 H  207-582-2330 W cadpeaslee@yahoo.com 

Elizabeth Owens 207-725-1204 

Laurie Lee (alt) 207-395-4986 H   heavenleeacres@gmail.com 

**************************************************************************  

 

    Fall is here and we hope all of you who have shown this year will send in your 

scores and try for year-end awards..  Both to our local club and MDS. 

 

   We are working on next years show schedule.  As always we are looking for 

help running shows as well as ridersé  Any input to judges let us know. 

 

   We would like to hold a clinic in 2011, If you would like to ride in it please give 

us your feed back.  We truly want to do what you want to do as a club.    

 

   Thank you to all who helped with the CMDA Breed Showé   Each of you made 

it a success.   

Congratulations to Erin Luck riding Dandelion with a perfect 10 on their free 

walk!!!  Go Girl  

 

  Enjoy riding weather this fall and best of luck for the up coming year!   

 

 

 

 

  
       ñAsk me to show you poetry in motion,  

       and I will show you a horseò 
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 SHOWS, SHOWS, SHOWS!  KUDOS TO BECKY REED AND BRYN FOR A GREAT JOB!  

A happy group of riders and horses  showed in the June show and in August.  Becky was show chair 

and did a great service to get our season going.  Bryn and Becky managed the second show at Puckerbrush ï 

and it was lots of fun seeing new riders.  How can you not fall in love with a pony named Princess Fiona? 

THE RESULTS OF OUR JUNE SHOW! 

EMDA June Rider Run Dressage Schooling Show at Whispering Pines 

Judge: Christine Joost June 13, 2010 

Introductory Level Test A  

1. Respah Mitchell Whatôs Up Doc 69.000%, 2. Colleen Abbott Nesbitt 59.500%,  

Introductory Level Test B  

1. Respah Mitchell Whatôs Up Doc 68.500%, 2. Teri Harrison Romeo 57.500%, 3. Colleen Abbott Nesbitt 

51.500%  

Training Level Test 1  

1. Gabby Fevens Roundsys Roan Ranger 60.00%, 2. Hannah Paradis Mocha Jo 57.39%, 3. Teri Harrison 

Romeo 50.00%  

Training Level Test 2  

1. Sandi Oliver Maverick 59.286%, 2. Gabby Fevens Roundsys Roan Ranger 57.143%  

Training Level Test 3  

1. Olivia Hecker Talia 56.40%  

Training Level Re-ride  

1. Hannah Paradis Mocha Jo 54.348%  

Training Level Test 4  

1. Olivia Hecker Talia 61.60%, 2. Sandi Oliver Maverick 57.60%, 3. Kim Smith Spiderman 57.60%  

Training Level Test 4 Re-ride  

1. Olivia Hecker Talia 60.80%, 2. Kim Smith Spiderman 56.80%  

First Level and Above  

1. Jerilyn Blethen Majik  56.333%, 2. Kathleen Fox Ray 55.00%, 3. Betsy Hudson Tekla 54.211%  

First Level and Above Re-ride  

1. Jerilyn Blethen Majik  59.000%, 2. Betsy Hudson Tekla 53.571%, 3. Kathleen Fox Ray 52.50%  

 

 

President:  Betsy Hudson, 322 West Broadway, Bangor 04401,  207-942-5940, mousytongue@msn.com 

Vice President: Val Philpot, 1077 Main Road, Bradford, ME 04410; 207-327-2951; philpotfarm@aol.com 

Secretary:  Cassie Elia, 2023 Essex Street Bangor, ME 04401-2112; 207-262-0133; ridinraffles@hotmail.com 

Treasurer:  Kitty Mitchell, 75 Haley Road, Winterport, ME 04496; 207-525-4435; kittym7@myfairpoint.net 
Show Chairperson:  

Clinic Chairperson:  Gail McCormack, 11 Mack Hill, Dover-Foxcroft, ME 04426,  207-564-7046; Gail@Infinityfarm.us  

 

Rep.-at-Large: Jessica Dion-Buswell, 491 Jarvis Gore Drive, Eddington, ME 04428;   207- 843-5120;  

ChasenNonny@aol.com 

Year-End Awards: Bryn Walsh, 97 Miles Road  Newburgh, ME 04444 , (207) 234-2147    beredman23@hotmail.com 

Website Coordinator: Marianne Lagerklint, 17 Charles St., Orono, ME  04473,  207-866-0405,   mlagerklint@yahoo.com  
EMDA Rep. to MDS:Betsy Hudson [see above] 

Bryn Walsh [see above]    

Becky Clark, 167 Broadway Apt. B., Bangor, ME 04401, (207) 478-2097  b_girl52@hotmail.com 

EMDA NEWS  
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 EMDA Rider Run Dressage Schooling Show 

August 8, 2010 at Puckerbrush Farm, judge Carol Poulin-Taylor 
USDF Introductory Level Test A:  Gloria Kelleher Little Oaks River Mist 58.500%, 

USDF Introductory Level Test B JR: 1 Zane Jones Euro 58.000%, 2 Emily Noyes Stanford 57.000%,   

 3 Kamaryn Pendleton Bart 56.000%, 4 Ellie Hunt Princess Fiona 55.500%, 5 Brianne Parent 

 Ducati 55.000%  

USDF Introductory Level Test B:1 Judith MacPheters Lilly  64.000%, 2 Respah Mitchell Gromar 

 62.000%, 3 Respah Mitchell What's Up Doc 61.000%, 4 Gloria Kelleher Little Oaks River Mist 

 58.000%  

Introductory Level Re-ride:  1 Judith MacPheters Lilly  62.500%, 2 Respah Mitchell Gromar 61.000%,  

 3 Zane Jones Euro 60.500%, 4 Kamaryn Pendleton Bart 58.500%, 5 Emily Noyes Stanford 

 58.000%,  6 Ellie Hunt Princess Fiona 52.500%  

USEF Training Level Test 1: 1 Respah Mitchell What's Up Doc 58.696%, 2 Brianne Parent Ducati 

 55.652%, 3 Faustina Ryder My Solitude 49.130%  

USEF Training Level Test 2: Faustina Ryder My Solitude 48.571%  

Training Level Re-ride Tests 1-3: Faustina Ryder My Solitude 53.571%  

USEF Training Level Test 4: 1 Courtney Edgerly Mardi Gras 59.600%  

Training Level Test 4 Re-ride: 1 Courtney Edgerly Mardi Gras 60.400%, 2 Kim Smith Spyderman 

 55.600%  

USEF First Level: 1 Karin Giordano Huslers Black Blaze 62.000%, 2 Madeline Kelly Out of This World 

 61.429%, 3 Madeline Kelly Out of This World 61.111%, 4 Jerilyn Blethen Majik  61.000%,  

 5 Jennaka Jones Aria 56.000%  

First Level Re-ride:1 Madeline Kelly Out of This World 61.944%, 2 Jerilyn Blethen Majik  61.333%, 3 

 Jennaka Jones Aria 57.333%  

Second Level and Above: Betsy Hudson Astra 58.140%  

 

 There is an EMDA Benefit show to be held at Stepping Stone Farm in Carmel.    Do support 

our shows, as they pay for the year-end awards.  Remember: EMDA Benefit Show - September 19th at Step-

ping Stone Stables! PLEASE SEND YOUR ENTRIES IN EARLY :) 

 

Interested in hosting an EMDA Show next year?   

If you have an indoor arena and facilities to host  

a show rain or shine, contact Betsy Hudson right away.   

We are most indebted to  

Whispering Pines,  Puckerbrush and Stepping Stone, 

 but we are always interested in knowing of other stables.    

And a word of thanks to Serendipity for their generosity  

of letting  us use their facility for our free clinic!   

 

 

 

 

 

CLINICS!  

Thanks to Michelle Coad who planned an August clinic.  It did not fill ï but we will try some other time of 

year.  Please make a note on your 2011 application of whom you would like to have as a clinician, so that we 

can better serve our members.   

 

YEAR-END AWARDS!  Fill out the following form and return by the deadline! 

 



   

 NEED DRESSAGE CONTACTS IN MAINE? CHECK OUT THE MDS WEBSITE!    Need 

tests?  Download them at www.mainedressagesociety.org.  We are grateful to Bryn Walsh for her set-

ting this up and updating it.   

      

FALL BOARD MEETING The Fall EMDA meeting will tentatively take place on September 20th, 

Monday, at 6:00 p.m. at 322 West Broadway in Bangor. EMDA  Board meetings are subject to re-

scheduling so please call 207-942-5940 before the meeting to assure it has not been changed.  They are 

open meetings.  

       

WANT TO RUN FOR OFFI CE?  CHAIR A COMMITTEE?  BE ON THE EMDA BOARD?  We 

will send out ballots in early November, so please contact Betsy in writing  by October 15th. 

 

YEAR-END AWARDS PARTY The Year-End Awards Party will be hosted by the  most gracious 

Clare and Lew Payne on Sunday, November 21st at 6:00 p.m.  It is a potluck.  No chips, please, seri-

ous food.   

 

From Both Ends of the Reins 

When you can embrace opposing explanations and understand how each workséwho is more 

amazedé? We who realize our horses are smarter than we thought, or our horses, who patiently sigh 

when we finally ñget it.ò?   

 

We are busy planning a full season of E.M.D.A. activities for next year as we wrap up this one.  We 

need a clinic chair and show chair.  We have experienced people who will help you  do the job.  We 

need assistants for these positions  also.  Please contact any boardmember if interested.  Your time 

will most appreciated and well-spent!    

As always, 

     

http://www.mainedressagesociety.org/


NMDA  NEWS 
Northern Maine Dressage Association 

 

President: Michelle Zambrano 564-8992  

Vice-President: Lydia Rose 564-3499  

Secretary: Stacia Russell 564-3080  

Treasurer: Laurie Harvey 564-3598  

Show Chair: Alison LaCourse 343-2270  

Activities Chair: Elisha Harvey 343-2170  

Awards Chair: Brad Snow 327-2622  

Junior Rep: Sadie Zambrano 

 

 

NMDA had a successful show season in 2010.  We hosted 4 shows and they all went off su-

perbly!  We are busy planning our shows for next year and hope to do as well.   Thanks to all 

of our members for their support & help with the shows and clinics.  We will be planning 

some un mounted clinics for the winter of 2011 and hope all will attend.  The Year ïend Ban-

quet is in the planning stage and members will be notified as soon as final arrangements are 

made.  Hope you all had a successful show season.  Looking  forward to seeing you all next 

year. 

 

Michelle Zambran 

 
When:     October 24th, 2010 

Where:   Ames Tree Farm 

           358 Range Road, Atkinson 

Time:     1:00pm ï 3:30pm 

Cost:      By donation recommended$10.00 per per-

son 

Pay when you come! 

 
Light refreshments after ride provided. Come enjoy riding through fields and woods while 

supporting your local club. 

 

Questions: Contact Michelle Zambrano 564-8992 

   Or   Laurie Harvey 564-3598 

 

***We will also be having a used tack sale ï if you would like to donate items please contact 

Stacia Russell at stacia@stoneridgestables.net or 564-3080***  

mailto:stacia@stoneridgestables.net


NMDA SCHOOLING SHOW RESULTS  

AUGUST 21, 2010 

STONE RIDGE STABLES 

JUDGE - SUSANNE HAMILTON  

 

 
NAME HORSE JR/SR TEST SCORE PLACE 

INTRO A AND RERIDE  

Elisha Harvey Lilia SR Intro A 57.000 1  

Roseanna LaCourse Zebulon JR Intro A 45.500 2  
INTRO B  

Joan Shapleigh Houston SR Intro B 63.000 1  

Elisha Harvey Lilia SR Intro B 60.500 2  

Michelle Zambrano Keepers SR Intro B 59.000 3  

Jennifer Hastings Kya JR Intro B 57.500 4  
INTRO B RERIDE  

Elisha Harvey Lilia SR Intro B ReRide 67.000 1  

Joan Shapleigh Houston SR Intro B ReRide 66.500 2  

Michelle Zambrano Keepers SR Intro B ReRide 62.000 3  

Jennifer Hastings Kya JR Intro B ReRide 60.000 4  
TRAINING 1 AND 2  

Molly Worcester My Excelerator JR TR 2 74.280 1  

Hannah Paradis Mocha Jo JR TR 2 56.420 2  

Sarah Hall Houston JR TR 1 55.210 3  

Zane Jones Euro JR TR 1 54.780 4  
TRAINING 3, 4 AND RERIDES  

Molly Worcester My Excelerator JR Tr 4 ReRide 72.000 1  

Molly Worcester My Excelerator JR Tr 4 71.600 2  

Gabby Fevens Roundsys Roan Ranger JR TR 3 Reride 56.000 3  

Gabby Fevens Roundsys Roan Ranger JR TR 3 54.400 4  
TRAINING 1 AND 2 RERIDE  

Zane Jones Euro JR TR 1 Reride 60.430 1  

Sarah Hall Houston JR TR 1 Reride 60.000 2  

Hannah Paradis Mocha Jo JR TR 2 Reride 58.210 3  
FIRST LEVEL 1  

Jerilyn Blethen Majik SR First 1 ReRide 64.000 1  

Jerilyn Blethen Majik SR First 1 61.000 2  

Amanda Snow Super Star Version JR First 1 57.660 3  
FIRST LEVEL 2 AND 3  

Roseanna LaCourse Serra bint Kiyara JR First 3 ReRide 61.420 1  

Roseanna LaCourse Serra bint Kiyara JR First 3 60.000 2  

Amanda Snow Super Star Version JR First 2 56.110 3  
THIRD LEVEL 1  

Lydie Worcester HiCarlos JR Third 1 Re Ride 66.150 1  

Lydie Worcester HiCarlos JR Third 1 63.580 2  



Fall is here!  Weõve just held our last SMDA 

Schooling show for the season.  With one more 

SMDA affiliated show at Pineland in October, 

our year will be complete.  We had a good year 

for shows ð all SMDA shows were full, and we 

were lucky to have three SMDA -affiliated 

shows available to our riders to help those who 

are trying for year -end awards.  

Itõs hard to believe that itõs time to start plan-

ning for 2011!  Here are some of the things that 

are going on:  

 

2011 SMDA Schooling Shows  

We are planning to again hold four Schooling 

Shows at the Hollis Equestrian Park in 2011.  

Tentative dates are May 16, June 12, August 7, 

and September 18.  We need to confirm these 

dates with our judges and the Hollis Equestrian 

Park, and we will post the dates on our website 

once they are final.  

 

If you are willing to help SMDA and serve as a 

Show Secretary, Show Manager, Scribe, Runner, 

Ring Steward, or Announcer ð please contact any 

one of our Board members.  We really need your 

help!  

New USDF Tests for 2011  

USDF will be publishing new tests for 2011. We 

will get them on our website once theyõve be-

come available.  Then itõs time to start practic-

ing!   

 

Prix Caprilli Class  

We are planning to add a Training Level Prix Ca-

prilli class to our shows next year ð something 

fun!  Prix Caprilli is a dressage test with jumps 

(maximum 2 feet).  It is judged the same as a 

dressage test, including the horseõs perform-

ance over the jumps.  As we get closer to spring 

we will post more information about Prix Caprilli 

on our website, including the tests.  We are 

looking forward to  offering this new class and 

watching our dressage horses pop over some 

jumps!  

 

 

SMDA  NEWS 
President      Robyn Cuffey     929-6562 robyn@sacoriver.net 

V. president  Wendy Brunson   839-2114 wnbrunson@aol.com 

Secretary     Susan Pendleton  929-4991 spendleton@sacoriver.net 

Treasurer    Beverly Dudley   642-3696 drkside@fairpoint.net 

 

Directors         
Rebecca Jones  jetson11@gamil.com 

Gloria Steiger    929-8746 olgasteig@gmail.com 

Nadia Kozair    nadia-koziar@raodrunner.com 

Gwyneth McPherson  qmcpherson@pinelandfarms.com 

Gretchen Shantar   graronld@roadrunner.com   

Paulette Shields  839-6867 pshield1@maine.rr.com 

Jane Tremlett    calamity101@raodrunner.com 

Megan Rich    sporthorse37@aol.com 

 



Year End Awards  

Remember, if you are qualifying for a year -end 

award with SMDA, you need to send a rider re-

port form to Robyn Cuffey by November 1 st . 

The rider report form is on our website.  

EMDA Banquet  

We are tentatively planning to hold our annual 

SMDA Banquet on January 21 (Friday evening) 

at the Captainõs Galley in Old Orchard Beach.  

This is a really fun evening s we share a meal and 

recognize our riders for their hard work and 

achievement.  Last year we had over 50 atten-

dees, and everyone had a great tie.  Weõll send 

out an announcement right after Christmas that 

will confirm the date and include the sign -up 

form for the banquet.  

 

SMDA Clinics  

We had two really successful clinics this year.  

In March, Photo Finish Farm hosted a clinic with 

Heidi Hauri -Gill.  The focus of this clinic was 

òBreaking out of Training Leveló and our riders 

were coached and encouraged to move up the 

levels.  In May, we held a fabulous clinic with 

Heather Blitz, which was held at Pineland Farms 

Equestrian Center.  This clinic had a strong em-

phasis on the riderõs seat and position, and we 

had the opportunity to watch dramatic improve-

ments in riders of all levels.  

We are presently making plans for a 2011 early 

spring clinic, and are interested in getting feed-

back from the SMDA membership.  Based on 

last yearõs success, we are hoping to have an-

other clinic focused on Intro and Training Level 

riders who are interested in moving up.  

Additionally, we are discussing another 2 -day 

clinic to be held in late April or early May.  In 

recent years SMDA has hosted Pam Goodrich, 

Linda Zang, and last year Heather Blitz.  These 

clinics have been very educational and lots of 

fun, and weõre looking forward to continuing to 

offer our SMDA members this type of opportu-

nity.   If you have an idea or suggestion for 

SMDAõs spring clinic event, please contact ei-

ther Jane Tremlett at calam-

ity101@roadrunner.com  or Gretchen Shantar at 

grarnold@roadrunner.com . We really appreciate 

getting member input!  
 

2011 Membership Drive  

Included with this newsletter is the 2011 SMDA 

Membership form.  Memberships are due Octo-

ber 1st ; however, we will accept membership re-

newals without a late fee up until December 15 th . 

Itõs VERY important that you get your member-

ship renewal in to us as early as possible to en-

sure that you get on the USDF roster and for 

timely delivery of the Omnibus and The Horseõs 

Maine subscription.  Please submit your member-

ship form to Bev Dudley (address is on the 

form). Membership cards will be handed out at 

the Banquet, and emailed to those who are un-

able to attend the banquet.  

Please make sure to clearly print your informa-

tion, including email address, on your member-

ship form.  Yes, we know the space is small ð feel 

free to attach a separate sheet of paper or 

write it in the margin of the membership form.  

And please notify the SMDA Treasurer and 

Secretary if your email address changes. We 

use email to notify the membership of special 

activities and events, and we promise we will not 

share your email address with others!  

  

SMDA Grants  

In 2010 SMDA launched a Grant Program.  

SMDA has had a history of providing financial 

support to various endeavors, such as our 2008 

donation to the Hollis Equestrian Park to con-

tribute to the cost of re -building the warm -up 

ring.  The Grant Program  was developed to for-

malize this process and we have developed 

guidelines and an application form for individu-

als/organizations interested in applying for an 

SMDA grant.  In 2010 we were pleased to award 

grants to three SMDA members who submitted 

applications to receive funding for special activi-

ties.   
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SMDA plans to continue the Grant Program, and we will be looking for new applicants in 2011.  

If you are interested in applying for an SMDA Grant, the following are the deadlines and our 

selection process:  

1 All applications must be completed using the approved form (available on the SMDA website).  

2. Opening day for applications is January 1 st  and all applications must be received by March 

15th  to be considered for funding in that calendar year.  

3. The SMDA Board will nominate a grant subcommittee to evaluate all submissions.  

4. The grant subcommittee will evaluate and decide on the most compelling and worthy applica-

tions by March 31 st .  

5. Applicants will be notified by email on April 1 st  and funds will be transferred by April 15 th .  

Priority is given to those who have a history of volunteering for SMDA.  Funding will be depend-

ent on club finances, but we hope to be able to serve as a resource to worthy dressage -related 

causes and give back to the southern Maine dressage community. Check out our website for 

more info and our application form and guidelines.  

 

We hope that everyone had a great summer, and are looking forward to seeing you at an SMDA 

event soon!  

  

www.southernmainedressage.com  

 

Close your eyes and ride, and you will believe your flying. 
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WMDEA NEWS  

 

Hello everyone, I hope you all have enjoyed our hot and busy show season this year! 

I think for most of us fall is a time to begin switching gears for the cold weather ahead.  Not 

only do we need to prepare our properties, homes, and horses for the change in season, but 

also to change gears from show season to winter training season.  Membership renewals and 

year end report forms are all due soon, so please be sure to double check those dates in your 

omnibus or with a club officer to be sure you are on time.   

Also, the WMDEA Fun show is Sunday, October 24, it is always a lot of fun with 

both test rides and games.  This show is a really positive and fun way to end the show season 

for all age groups and abilities, and I hope many of you will join us for the festivities!   

Last, but certainly not least, I would like to extend congratulations to a few of our 

club members.  First, congratulations to Sadie Ellsworth and her purchase of Randallane Ital-

ics. ñTaliò is Sadieôs first horse and we look forward to seeing them grow together as the 

years progress.  Next I would like to congratulate: 

 Paige Garcia, who qualified for Region 8 Championships at Training Level Jr/Yr 

with her horse Red Fury.    

 

Amanda Brainerd who placed 3rd for Region 8 Championships at Prix St. Georges Jr/

Yr on Eponaôs Memorial Grace, owned by Beth Brainerd. 

 

Laura Brainerd who placed 1st for Region 8 Championships at Intermediate I Jr/Yr on 

her horse, Taylor Rose.   

 

It is very exciting to see how well all of our members did this show season, and that 

we have such young talented riders in our area! I am very exciting to see how everyone has 

improved next year.  

 
Kate Holden 

WMDEA President     



 

      *********************************************   
Note from the newsletter editor: 

Deadlines for the news letters are as follow; 

 March 1st 

 1st  June 1st   September 1st  December 1st 

 

Please send your  news to cadpeaslee@yahoo.com for  the next  newsletter!  I look forward to 

hearing you.   

 

Did you change your address???  Please contact Cheryl Peaslee at  

cadpeaslee@yahoo.com to keep your Maine Dressage news coming!  

*****************************************************************************  
    

Upcoming MDS Meeting Dates: 
 

 These are open meetings. All MDS members are welcome to come. 

 

   

  Sunday, January 30th 2011 @ 10:00 am @ the Senator Inn in Augusta 

 

 

 

Maine Dressage Association  wants to keep you safe!  This statement came from The 

United States Dressage Federation, ñUSDF strongly recommends all riders wear pro-

tective headgear when mounted.ò  Have a happy and safe riding season.  We want to 

see you at the year end awards.   

As of January 2010, the Board of Director voted to place a $35.00 return 

check fee on all NSF checks.  If you are experiencing a financial problem 

please contact our MDS treasurer Tammi Brown at tammib71@msn.com   

She will be happy to help you before you are charged a late fee!     
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Maine Dressage Society proudly represents our 
stateôs dressage enthusiasts!  For more information 

about a club near you, please visit our website at 
www.mainedressagesociety.org  
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